
 

 

December 20, 2019 

 

 

Ms. Kirsten Walli        DELIVERED BY EMAIL 

Board Secretary 

Ontario Energy Board 

P.O. Box 2319 

26th Floor 

2300 Yonge Street 

Toronto, ON 

M4P 1E4 

 

Dear Ms. Walli, 

 

Re: Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation (CPUC) Application for approval to amalgamate 
Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation and Chapleau Energy Services Corporation and 
continue operations as Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation 

 

OEB File Number: EB-2019-0135 

 

Dear Ms. Walli, 

 
Further to the Board’s order dated December 19, 2019 that: 

3.  Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation shall promptly notify the OEB of the completion of 
the transaction referred to in paragraph 1 above.  

CPUC can advise the Board that the amalgamation of Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation and Chapleau 

Energy Services Corporation was completed effective January 1, 2018. 

With respect to the Board’s order dated December 19, 2019 that: 

4.  Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation is granted an exemption under section 71 (4) of the 

OEB Act on a time-limited basis effective as of the date of this Decision and Order until 

its next rebasing application and, until then, shall report annually on the nature of the 

http://www.chapleau.ca/en/townshipservices/publicutilities.asp


activities being performed together with confirmation that these activities do not result 

in any incremental cost to the ratepayers. 

CPUC notes that it filed its IRM application for 2020 rates earlier this year, an application that is 

currently being processed by the Board, and that elsewhere in the decision the Board directed that the 

informational filing required by the Board’s order should be made as a part of CPUC’s annual IRM Rate 

application process.  Accordingly, given that the 2020 IRM application is already underway, and given 

the information that CPUC has already filed in this proceeding with respect to its activities to date, CPUC 

will assume that it should next file information in accordance with the Board’s order as part of CPUC’s 

application for 2021 IRM rates unless the Board advises otherwise. 

If you have any questions with respect the foregoing, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

Alan Morin, General Manager 
Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation 
110 Lorne Street South 
P.O. Box 670 
Chapleau, ON, P0M 1K0 
Phone: 705-864-0111 
Fax: 705-864-1962  
 


